
Notice of Poll for the By-election to Port St Mary Commissioners 
Under Regulation 22 of the Elections (Local Authorities) Regulations 2022   

 

I give notice that a poll for the election of two members for Port St Mary Commissioners will take place on 18 
April 2024 and will commence at 8.00 am and close at 8.00 pm on that day. 

The candidates nominated for this election and the names of the persons who have subscribed their respective 
nomination papers are detailed below. 

No person will be admitted to vote at any polling station other than the one to which they are allotted. 

Voting will be by ballot in accordance with the Directions for the Guidance of Voters which will be posted at each 
polling station. 

A person who has applied to the Deputy Returning Officer for a Postal Vote, and whose application has been 
approved, may only vote in this manner and will not be admitted to vote at the polling station. 

Please note that all persons who are guilty of bribery, treating, undue influence, personation or other corrupt 

practices at the election, are, on conviction of such offence, liable to the penalties mentioned in that behalf in the 

Elections (Keys and Local Authorities) Act 2020. 

James Edward HELPS 

1 Ballamona Cottages 
Bay View Road 
Port St Mary 
IM9 5AH 

Proposer: Martin Adrian Kerr 
Seconder: Sparky Mercer 

David Vaughan SCOTT 

20 Rhenwyllan Close 
Port St Mary 
IM9 5NJ 

Proposer: Peter Langdale Hayhurst 
Seconder: Claudia Maria Konig 

Jean Marion TEARE 

Creg-Dy-Shee 
The Lhargan 
Port St Mary 
IM9 5AR 

Proposer: Helen Gillian Booth 
Seconder: Derek Malcolm Booth 

 

The names of the candidates will be printed on the ballot papers in the order in which they are stated above.                                            

The polling stations and the electors allotted to vote at them are as follows: 

Polling Station  Town Hall, The Promenade, Port St Mary, IM9 5DA 

 

Hayley Kinvig 
 
Deputy Returning Officer 

 


